
 

 

MSED Joint Committee Meeting Minutes 
 

February 4, 2019 | 2:00 p.m. | Pummill 200 
 

I. Call to order 
Dr. Nixon called to order the meeting of the MSED Committee at 2:02 p.m. on February 4, 2019. 
 
Present:  

MSED: Karen Engler, Cathie English, Evan Frodermann, Sarah Nixon, Gay Ragan, Steve Willis 
 

II. Approval of minutes 
 December 3, 2018 minutes stand approved. 
 
III. New Business 

A. A printed copy of the MSED brochures was distributed to the committee. Dr. Engler reviewed the edits. Dr. 
Nixon called for comments or questions. The committee approved the brochure for printing and electronic 
distribution with one minor edit. 

B. Dr. Gay Ragan has agreed to continue to be the MSED representative for Graduate Council. 
 

IV. Old Business 
A. The Experiential Log has been on the MSED agenda for quite some time. As discussed before, the log does 

not work for all programs.  
1. It is not clear what counts as Professional Development. The goal is to develop professional 

development and experiences with diverse learners. 
2. The committee discussed ideas and made suggestions for other professional development options 

such as attending trainings or state and/or national conferences. Online options might be made 
available.  

3. The questions need to be updated to collect the data we are looking for.  
 Motion to revise language to the experiential log language. Second. Discussion. Motion carried. 
 There was discussion about whether any changes must go through GPAC.  Dr. Homburg will 
 check on the governance process.  
4. The questions will be forwarded to the committee for review and editing.  
5. Dr. Nixon will research definitions of professional development.  
6. Changes may need to go through EPPC approval since it is a unit-wide assessment.  
7. Dr. Nixon will contact the GPAC Chair. 

 
B. This committee began discussions in March 2018 about dispositions outcomes for advanced programs. 

These were removed via EPPC vote for BSED programs. 
1. Maybe the committee could modify the Tampa Bay assessment. COE is using it at the undergrad 

level. Dr. Nixon will contact Dr. Cunningham and request that they speak to the committee about 
how the Tampa Bay assessment is being used and how it’s working. 

2. Some are uncomfortable with evaluating the dispositions of adults.  
3. Maybe this committee should consider eliminating dispositions at the advanced level. 
4. Dr. Nixon will find out if GPAC is using the dispositions. 
5. This discussion will continue at the March meeting. 

 
V. Adjournment 
Dr. Sarah Nixon adjourned the meeting at 3:00 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by: Vicki Kramer 
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